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Payroll Deduction Coordinating Board 

 

 

30 March 2021 

 

Annual Report of the Payroll Deduction Coordinating Board (PDCB) 

 

Current Members of the PDCB 

 

R. Austin Jenkins, CLU, MA, Chair (Term expires 1 March 2023) 

Timothy Marlar, KS, Vice Chair (Term expires 1 March 2022) 

C. Allen McDaniel II, MS, Member (Term expires 1 March 2024) 

Ken Andresen, IA, Member (Term expires 1 March 2025) 

Open – to be elected - Member (Term expires 1 March 2026) 

 

 

Chairman’s Report; 

 

January 2020; DFAS inquires through Mark Stedman (Northstar) about bank routing changes 

from AFBA for New Mexico National Guard Association and National Guard Association of 

Louisiana. AFBA informed that all requests are to flow the Chair, PDCB. 

 

January 2020; Northstar advises Chair of missing Air Guard Files for WINGA. Northstar fixes 

issue. 

 

February 2020; AFBA informs Chair of banking / deposit issues with NGALA.  

 

March 2020; Northstar advises Chair that DFAS requests NGAAR to have one account for all 

deposits, Army / Air.  

 

July 2020; Northstar advises Air will be available on July 7th. 

 

September 2020; Northstar advises issues at DFAS. Files will be late. 

 

January 2021; Northstar advises files will be late due to DFAS. 

 

January 2021; Kathy Gallatin, TX announces her retirement and resignation from PDCB to 

follow. 
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February 2021; Representative of CA Military Dept. calls Chair inquiring about the rules 

around an association’s sponsorship of the SSLI program.  Chair forwards copy of Public Law 

93-289 and the MOA template advising all parties must agree to a change. 

 

February 2021; Zoom Meeting PDCB 

 

February 2021; NGAT submits Change of Administrator Form 

 

March 2021; NGEDA appoints Allen McDaniel II to fill Kathy Gallatin’s term. 

 

March 2021; Chair advises Vice Chair that the CA Military Dept has decided to establish a 

new MOA to replace NGAC as the Designated Association and suggests Vice Chair 

communicate with the CA Military Dept. representative to also ascertain the situation in CA. 

 

March 2021; Chair advises NGEDA of the potential issuance of a new MOA (edited) from the 

CA Military Dept. to assign a new Designated Association. 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

R. Austin Jenkins, CLU 

Chairman, PDCB 
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